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Museum at Portland Head Light

Board Meeting Agenda
January 4, 2016
Cape Elizabeth Town Hall 

Following 7:00 p.m. Meeting of Cape Elizabeth Town Council 
1.  Annual Election of Officers   
Proposed Slate:  
Martha MacAuslan, President



   Katharine Ray, Vice President

                           Jeanne Gross, Secretary



   Debra Lane, Assistant Secretary and Assistant Treasurer



   Michael McGovern, Treasurer

2. Results of Annual Audit

As of June 30, 2015, the Museum at Portland Head Light had assets of $708,070 and no liabilities, thus resulting in a fund balance of $708,070. The assets consisted of $115,638 in inventory and $592,432 in an interfund loan receivable from the Town of Cape Elizabeth General Fund. The Museum does not have separate bank accounts so its cash assets are held by the Town of Cape Elizabeth. 

The revenues for the fiscal year were $578,286  This was provided through $1,589 in investment income, $58,255 in museum admissions, $511,314 in gift shop sales and $7,128 in miscellaneous income predominantly through donations and binocular use revenues. 

The expenditures for the fiscal year were $ 480,249. This included $224,776 for operations and staff and  $255,473 for gift shop goods, bags etc $7,200 was transferred to the Town of Cape Elizabeth general fund for museum administrative and financial support.  Thus the net change in fund balance was a increase of $90,837 
3. Membership in MMA Property and Casualty Risk Pool 

Resolution providing for participation in the Maine Municipal Association Property and

Casualty Pool.

BE IT RESOLVED by Board of Directors of the Museum at Portland Head Light as follows:

That the Museum at Portland Head Light become a member of the Maine Municipal Association Property and Casualty Pool and further, that the Treasurer be authorized to execute any Contract Agreement required for membership on behalf of Museum at Portland Head Light and to take whatever other actions may be necessary.
Explanation:  The MMA Risk Pool recently reviewed our coverages and indicated that since the Museum at Portland Head Light is a separate corporation , it needs separate policies that provide insurance protection through the Risk Pool.  The Museum has been covered through the town policies. 
